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July 28, 2010 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

BCA Member Contractor: 
 
 

ALBERTA & NORTHWEST TERRITORIES AND DISTRICT OF MACKENZIE 
 

APPENDIX “A” (LOCAL 146) 
 

CEFAP INCREASE EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2010 
 
The BCA has received notification from the Alberta Construction Labour Relations Association that the 
Contractor contribition rate to CEFAP increased effective March 1, 2010 from $0.015 per hour worked to 
$0.02 per hour worked (including waiting and reporting time).   
 
There was a period of time between the effective date of the increase and the date the increase was 
communicated to the BCA.  For the period of March  1, 2010 to June 30, 2010 the outstanding contributions 
are being addressed by the BCA and the Administrator. 
 
Effective July 1, 2010 Contractors are required to remit the new rate of $0.02 per hour worked to CEFAP.  
This increase is reflected in the revised Wage and Benefit Schedule available on the BCA Website. 
 
 

ONTARIO 
  

APPENDIX “D” (LOCAL 128) 
 
DE NOVO FUND INCREASE EFFECTIVE JULY 1, 2010 
 
During the recent round of collective bargaining the International Brotherhood of Boilermakers and the BCA 
agreed to increase the current contribution rate to the De Novo Fund in keeping with the increase requested 
by De Novo and agreed to by other Employer/Employee Bargaining Agencies in Ontario. 
 
Effective July 1, 2010 the current rate of $0.02 per hour worked ($0.01 employer and $0.01 employee) 
increased to $0.04 per hour worked ($0.02 employer and $0.02 employee).  This increase is reflected in the 
revised Wage and Benefit Schedule that is available on the BCA Website. 
 
 

NEW BRUNSWICK, NOVA SCOTIA (MAINLAND AND CAPE BRETON), P.E.I. AND 
 NEWFOUNDLAND & LABRADOR 

 

APPENDICES “E”, “F”, “G” AND “H” (LOCALS 73 & 203) 
 
COMMON WELDER PROGRAM CONTRIBUTIONS  
 
Effective July 4, 2010 the current contribution of $0.10 per hour worked to the Common Welder Program in 
the above noted provinces is no longer required.  This change is reflected in the revised Wage and Benefit 
Schedule available on the BCA Website. 
 
 
  
 PLEASE ENSURE PAYROLL DEPARTMENTS ARE NOTIFIED OF ALL CHANGES 

 


